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1st December 2022 18:00, UPSU




	In attendance

	

	
Chair – Will Jones 

VP Activities – Mitch Laughton 
VP Education – Tonari Arikekpar
VP Wellbeing and Diversity – Joshua Borokinni

UPSU Chief Executive – Nicky Goldthorpe  

There were a minimum of 23 and a maximum of 37 students in attendance across the course of the meeting.


	
Reports and the finance presentation can be found online at 
http://www.upsu.com/studentvoice/agm/





	Minutes

	Welcome 
	
The Chair welcomed everyone in attendance and explained that as a charity UPSU has a legal requirement to present accounts to its members each year for approval. 

As well as general matters of housekeeping, the Chair then went on to run through the following points:

· Please respect the opinions of other people and their right to speak, if you get involved in a debate then please make sure that you are questioning the issue and you do not get personal.
· Any inappropriate language or behaviour will not be tolerated and anyone being inappropriate or offensive will be asked to leave. 
· Any student registered on a University of Plymouth course is classed as a full member, unless they have chosen to opt out. All full members can speak and vote on any issue. Other people present may speak but cannot vote. 
· 
· This meeting will be conducted in accordance to UPSU Memorandum & Articles and its by-laws as well as all other relevant policies. 


	Notice of Any Other Business
	
No Other Business



	Amendment to Articles of Association 
	
The chair proposed that all amendments be voted on together, unless there were any questions or feedback in relation to any specific proposal, then they will be taken separately. 

For: 9
Against: 0
Abstain: 7 

The proposed amendments to the UPSU Articles of Association passed by majority vote of students at the Annual Student Meeting. 


	Accounts and Finance Presentation
	
The Chair delegated the presentation of the Accounts and Finance report to Nicky Goldthorpe, UPSU Chief Executive Officer 

The accounts cover the period from 1st August 2021 - 31st July 2022

Questions:

Q: Why only 4% was spent on Welfare?
A: Nicky responded that the Advice Centre is only a small department and the running costs really only include salaries. This is only the cost of running the Advice Centre and does not include other wellbeing initiatives.  

The Chair presented UPSU annual affiliations.

Affiliations were ratified
For: 13
Against: 0
Abstentions: 3

Q. Is BUCS affiliation fee dependent on the number of students? 

A. Mitch Laughton, VP Activities explained that it depends on the club size and how many teams the clubs enter, as well as how many teams the SU enters overall. The clubs are asked to contribute towards the cost, but the SU supports as much as possible. 


	Reports
	Board of Trustees Report



	
	There were no questions concerning the Board of Trustees report 


	
	Union Council Report


	
	
Q. Why the Environment and Sustainability Sub-Committee scheduled at the same time as the Sports Forum?

A. Will Jones, Union Council Chair explained that, whilst scheduling clashes are avoided as much as possible, sometimes, due to the availability of the people attending the meeting, there can be overlap. Students can always speak to representatives outside of set meetings and queries and feedback can always be raised through the Sabbatical Officers or staff led teams. 



	
	Sabbatical Officers Reports

	
	After each Sabbatical Officer presented their update, the floor was opened for questions. 

Daniella Marley, President 
Daniella was not present at the meeting, but an overview of their work was given. 

Q. A student asked what was being done about student safety in relation to the cost-of-living crisis and noted that there were concerns about the Safe Taxi Scheme being too expensive, therefore students are not using it. 

A. The student was invited to discuss this further with Sabbatical Officers and Trustees and was reassured that the SU are working with the university and external partners to ensure student safety was being addressed effectively. 

Tonari Arikekpar, VP Education

Q. Courses are not being recorded or streamed which is not supportive of those students suffering with depression or anxiety, can anything be done about this matter? 

A. Tonari noted that the SU launched a Digital Engagement Survey to get student feedback on this issue. Tonari urged students to report any failure to provide lecture content, as the university are reassuring the SU that it is happening but students are saying otherwise.

Tonari added that any course issues can be reported the Course Rep who can then raise them at a programme level or with the School Rep, if needed. When necessary, any concerns can be escalated to the VP Education to raise at the highest levels of the university. 

Mitch Laughton, VP Activities 
There were no questions for Mitch 

Joshua Borokinni, VP Activities 

Q. Staff running the ADHD support group have left and the group has been disbanded, this has left students without support. 

A. Olly Moody, Part-time Disabled Students Officer noted that they are looking at what groups are needed and reinstating the ADHD support group can be explored. 

Tonari Arikekpar, VP Education noted that the SU are not always aware of everything that happens at the university, so it is better to inform the SU of any concerns, than to assume the SU is aware. 




 

	Any other Business 
	
There were no items raised at the start of the meeting. The chair did open the floor for any final questions or remarks. 

Q. Regarding lecture streaming and recording, students that are based away from campus are also negatively impacted by this not happening, is recording compulsory? 

A. Tonari, VP Education explained that it is compulsory that lecture materials are captured and shared but it is not compulsory for lectures to be streamed live. What happens varies course by course, but lecturers should consider all reasonable requests. 

Oli Smith, Student Trustee noted that studies show that attainment generally increases when attending in-person and that teaching staff have been told to focus on in-person lectures. 



	
Meeting ends

	
The Chair thanked everyone for attending and reminded them at concerns and ideas can be raised at any point through the year, either with academic reps, Sabbatical Officers or members of staff. 
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